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March 27, 1996 

Vernon A. Williams 
Surface Transportation Board 
1201 Constitution Avenue NE 
Washington DC 20423-0001 

RE: Finance Docket No. 32760. UNION PACIFIC CORPORATION, 
UNION PACIFIC RAILROAD CO. AND MISSOURI PACIFIC 
RAILROAD CO. -Control and Merger -SOUTHERN PACIFIC 
RAIL CORP., SOUTHERN PACIFIC TRANSPORTATION CO., ."̂ T. 
LOUIS SOUTHWESTERN RW CO., S P C G L CORP, Ano THE 
DENVER AND RIO GRANDE WESTERN RAILROAD CO. 

Dear Mr. Williams: 

This letter transmits the comments of the State of Oregc.i regarding the Applic jtion of 
the Union Pacific Corporation, et., to acquire the Southem Paciiic Transportation 
Company, et al. The State of Oregon supports this merger, wifi: the inclusion of the 
agreement with the Burlington Northem ^ Jita Fe. We a! o request conditions we believe 
will mitigate damage caused by loss of competition for many Oregon producers. 

Our conunents include a statement ofthe state's position prepared by the Oregon 
Department of Traiisportafi m. included are also letters and comments from Oregc.'' 
shippers and go\ emmental entities. 

The historic merger of these two railroads offers Oregon both benefits and challenges. 
We support fiic merger beea se we believe that Oregon shippers will benefit from 
additional single-line access to major markets provided by financially soimd raiiioads. 
We also believe that the condition^ \c '̂  ûest are reasonable a:id. if accepted b the 
Board, wil' maintain strong railroad compctuion in the West. 

We urge the Board's acceptance of our conditions as part ofthe approval of the 
Application. 

John A. K,iMiaber, M.D. 
JAivcK\!_ '̂ 

Attachment 

Office of the Secretary 
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Marches, 1996 ^ 

DEP.ARTMEXT OF 

TRANSPORTATION 

Venon A. Williams DIRECTOR ™^ 
Surface Transportation Board 
U S. Department of Transportation PILE CODE 
1201 Co,-.stitution Avenue NE 
Washington DC 20423-0001 

Re: Finance Docket No. 32760 

Union Pacific Corporati'i, Union Pacific Rd'Iroad Company and Missouri 
Pacific Railroad Company 

-CONTROL AND MERGER-
Southern Pacific Rail Corporation, Southern Pacific Transportation 

Company, St. Louis Sootnwestern Railway Company, SpscI Corp ar.Q the 
Denver and Rio Grande Western Railroad Company 

The Oregon Department of Transportation (COOT) has been designated by the 
Governor of Oregon as the agency responsible for representing customers c' raiiroads, 
governmental entities and the public generally in the above-̂ -̂ aptioned proceeding. As 
Director of ODOT, I authorize the enclosed Verified Stat..nent of Claudia L. Howells to 
represent the position of the State of Oregon in this matter. 

Oregon's comments are generally in support of the acquisition by the Union Pacific 
Railroad of the Southern Pacific Transportation Co. Oregon, as specified in these 
comments, also requests conditions to alleviate competitive damage that we believe 
may result 

The Oregon Department of Transportation strongly supports a vital, multi-modal 
transpoilation system and believes this merger benefits that system. We request that 
the Board approve the application, with conditions as requested herein. 

Kenneth E Husby, P.E. ' 
interim Director 

140 Transportahon BIdg 
Salem, OR 97310 

'C? -i-ii (503) 986-3200 


